Minutes

Bicycle Board Education Committee
Meeting date: 8 January 2009


Meeting location: 219 Grand St., Morgantown  (Don D’s house)
Meeting objective: Plan Education Grant Implementation
Participants: Jim Rye, Hugh Kierig, Don Spencer, Don Dickerson, Paul Becker, Chip Wamsley, Marilyn Newcome, Frank Gmeindl (scribe)
Action Items:

	Due date
	Responsibility
	Action Item

	1/13/09
	Jim Rye
	1. Coordinate with Janel Bedard and Hugh Kierig to establish connections with appropriate WVU people to work with us on this project.

	2/12/09
	Paul Becker
	2. Meet with Jim Rye and develop a preliminary metrics plan.

	2/12/09
	Frank Gmeindl
	3. Follow up on 11/20/08 meeting with Jeff Mikorski and Jeff Harpold to get a status and timeline for authorization to proceed with grant implementation.

	2/12/09
	Don Dickerson
	4. Contact Dan Loman about making a video Public Service Announcement

	2/12/09
	Chip Wamsley
	5. Contact B&E school neighbors to identify best B&E contact to work with us.


Discussion/Conclusions:
1. The state expects us to achieve the results that we describe in the proposal by employing the methodology that we describe and by implementing the project plan.  That said, we should use the required monthly reports to inform the state of status, accomplishments, problems and plan updates so that we maintain their buy-in to this project throughout its life.

2. We may have missed the window to get WVU communications, journalism, marketing faculty and students involved in the Spring semester.
3. The “social marketing” phase of the project could be divided into 3 sequential stages that could be spread over 3 semesters: program evaluation, marketing development, delivery.

4. The grant proposal was written on the assumption that the period of performance would be 1 – 1.5 years but the state will give us 3 years so we should consider re-planning the work to maximize impact with available resources.

5. At a previous Education committee meeting with Bill Reger-Nash, Don Spencer, Don Dickerson and Frank Gmeindl, WVU people to contact were identified including: Maria Brann, Communication Studies; Stephen Booth-Butterfield and Margo Wootan, Center for Science in the Public Interest; Marianne Reed, Dean of WVU School of Journalism; Julie Kreiser, formerly on the Planning Commission and no in the School of Journalism; Bill Reger-Nash.

6. Chip has 2 Marketing professor neighbors and will contact them to identify the best B&E people to work with on this project.

7. In developing the social marketing materials, we should include contact info, e.g. a web site that people can contact to get more info or to sign up for training.

8. The bicycle parking stations that the Parking Committee is defining could also provide opportunities to educate cyclists when they are parking their bikes.

9. We will need to establish a coordinated and focused metrics effort to substantiate that we achieved the anticipated results.
10. To accomplish broad impact, we need to educate police officers, judges and educators (as described in the proposal) who can pass on the education.

11. Marilyn expressed willingness to become a League Certified Instructor but all the certification seminars through April are in the west so we might have to host a LCI seminar.

12. As reported by Gmeindl in an 11/21/08 e-mail to the BB on a meeting he had with Jeff Mikorski and Jeff Harpold, WV Transportation Enhancement Coordinator, Harpold will make an agreement between the City and the State that specifies scope, funding, deliverables and schedule for the grant work and then the agreement must be reviewed by WVDOH legal, historic preservation, Greater Morgantown Metropolitan Planning Organization, and must go into the statewide Transportation Improvement Plan.

Agenda for Next Meeting:
The next Education Committee meeting will be the second Thursday of February, the 12th.  An agenda wasn’t defined at this meeting.
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